

## TOWN OF LEDYARD

## CONNECTICUT TOWN COUNCIL

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3203 council@ledyardct.org

June 27, 2022

The Arc Eastern Connecticut Ms. Penny Newbury, Director of Grants 125 Sachem Street Norwich, Connecticut 06360

Dear Ms. Newbury:

In accordance with CGS the Ledyard Town Council held a Public Hearing on June 22, 2022 regarding *The Arc of Eastern Connecticut's* proposed project for Neighborhood Assistance Act Program eligibility.

Subsequent to the Public Hearing, the Town Council at its regular meeting held on June 22, 2022 approved to support/endorse *The Arc of Eastern Connecticut's* proposed project to replace the windows at their group residence located at 1871 Center Groton, Road, Ledyard, where round the clock support to six clients with intellectual and developmental disabilities, and limited mobility and/or were older and medically fragile reside. Replacing the old drafty windows with energy efficient windows to keep the home warmer for the individuals who live in the home was an important and valuable initiative.

The Town Council greatly appreciates the dedication and work *The Arc of Eastern Connecticut* provides to our community. We wish you much success in obtaining sponsors to fully support your window replacement project.

Sincerely,

Kevin J. Dombrowski Chairman

cc:

Mayor